
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Tony Barron, executive director, facilities & operations, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Amendment to Contract w/R.D. Johnson Excavating Co. – Sunset Hill 
 
Date: February 23, 2017 
 
 
Background: 
At its April 13, 2015 meeting, the Board of Education was presented with and approved 
capital improvement projects for parking lots and pavement at Lawrence High, Free 
State High, and Sunset Hill Elementary Schools. R.D. Johnson Excavating Company 
was awarded the bid. Additional asphalt work has been identified at Sunset Hill 
Elementary School and is coming to the board for approval. 
 

Current Contract Sum $497,710.25 
Sunset Hill – asphalt       1,264.70 
Guaranteed Maximum Price $498,974.95 

 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends board approval for an amendment to the contract with R.D. 
Johnson for additional asphalt work at Sunset Hill Elementary School to be paid from the 
Capital Outlay Budget Fund. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve an amendment to the contract with R.D. 
Johnson and Company for additional pavement work at Sunset Hill Elementary School in 
the amount of $1,264.70.” 
 


